Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday November 20th.2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Browne Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.D.Fortescue    Mr.B.Coe
Mr.S.Fidler      Mr.D.Roper              
Apologies:   Mrs.M.Rodgers    
Public Participation  Mr.D.Chapman asked whether the Council would allow him to erect a memorial to his late father who had lived in the village all his life and had seen distinguished war service in the far east. It was agreed to place this on the agenda for December.
.
a) Police Report None but the police website listed eleven crimes reported in September.
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper briefed the Council on the budget consultations which were likely to lead to a 4.9% increase in Council Tax and further cost savings. A feasibility study was likely to be undertaken into moving the Swanton Road recycling centre from Norwich to a site adjacent to the NDR.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that the next meeting would be held in January..
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as listed above
2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 

Mr.Browne – School governor
Mrs.Scarff – School governor 

3. Minutes of the October meeting were confirmed and signed
4. Reports The Clerk reported that Broadland environmental services had visited the mini-farm estate and found nothing amiss. Residents who may have a complaint should contact Broadland immediately with details.

5. Planning No objection was raised to two dwellings adjacent to 89 Newton Street.

6. Churchyard Maintenance After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that Ray Wilks and James Matthewson would seek volunteers to clear some of the overgrown trees and saplings at the western end. Concern was expressed at the untidy state of the war memorial. It was agreed that the Clerk would obtain a quotation to put a membrane and shingle break around the memorial.
7. Allotments The Council noted a report from a tenant that another tenant was encroaching on the access track. The Clerk would write to the tenant concerned.

8. Council e-mail address The Clerk pointed out that the current address was linked to his personal domain name and members agreed that this should be changed to simplify a transfer at some future date.

9. Play area inspection Members had considered the annual report and Ray Wilks/Barry Coe would investigate amending the height of the swings in Horsham park and Ray Wilks would arrange adjustment of the zip wire height at Newton park.

10. Correspondence Broadland had advised that they needed the 2018/19 precept level by the end of December. The Clerk would provide an analysis for consideration at the December meeting. The War Memorials Trust had advised that the village memorial was now Grade II listed.

11. Accounts passed for payment





E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£510.32
David Bracey

Play area inspection (inc.VAT)
£120.00
Horsford Public Pits
Annual rent – Newton Pit

£50.00
Scooper Dooper
Bin Emptying (four months)
£173.32
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk gave a report on training that he had received on the new General Data Protection Regulations which would be coming into force in May 2018, He would be bringing proposals forward in the next few months. The Clerk was asked to seek clarification on the future classification of the former “one way” lane leading from West lane to the A140. members agreed that any member had a right for their ‘phone number to be deleted from the list published in the journal. Road signs broken at West Lane and Weavers Close would be reported to BDC. The Clerk would write to Highways with regard to white lines on the new surface outside the former King’s Head and the trench re-instatement at the junction of Church Street and the A140. Thanks would be given to the parishioner who laid the wreath on behalf of the Council.

13. Date of next meeting December 18th. 7.30 p.m. St.Faiths Centre
